
Over the past week of reading what members of our congregation have had to say, it's 
not hard to see why we miss seeing you all on Sundays. There's a lot of heart in what's 
written and a lot of love in everyone's hearts. I have always been a person who tries to 
find good things in a bad situation. It's very sad that we can't worship together right now 
but it's good that we have found ways to hang in there and to know that we will all come 
back together again to share our heart and love in person. We here at the Bobb house 
send everyone our best wishes and pray that you all remain happy and healthy.    
 
And we know that God causes all things to work together for good to those who love 
God, to those who are called according to His purpose.  Romans 8:28   
 


